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THE IOLANI PALACE IRREGULARS
GO INTERNATIONAL!

You may have noticed that now the masthead proclaims the Iolani
Palace Irregulars to be the International appreciation society for Hawaii Five-
0. That's right; recently we acquired our first member who lives outside the
U.S. He's Mike Quigley of Vancouver, B.C., Canada. Welcome aboard!

RUMORTRACK

HE AIN'T DEAD YET!

The August 1993 newsletter carried a story of a contention in the magazine TV
Collector that William Smith had apparently died the previous winter. At the time of
printing, we stated that the rumor was not substantiated. Further word came, and
was placed in the November newsletter, that there was one source saying he was
dead, another saying he wasn’t.

He isn't.

Member Susan Ott has traced down the facts.

At the end of November, I received three successive letters from Susan as she
tracked the story. She had heard from a member of Prodigy (a commercial computer
bulletin board system) that he was slated to appear in a play in Santa Fe, New
Mexico, in January. At that time, Susan wasn’t sure that this was the William Smith.

A couple days later came word that the library at the Academy of Motion
Picture Arts and Sciences had no word of his passing. There had been nothing in the
trade papers to indicate the rumor might be true. The original report to the TV
Collector, Susan told us, came from an actor named John D’Aquino.

Then at the end of the month came what Susan called "the absolute LAST
update" on the mystery. She had contacted Bob Anderson, editor of "Trail Dust"
(about western movies), and reports that Mr. Anderson wrote her back saying: "Just
thought you’d like to know that Bill Smith is alive and well and working in the
Maverick movie now wrapping up, with Mel Gibson, James Garner, and Jodie Foster."

From another member came a recent clip from Army Archerd’s column in
Variety listing William Smith as being among the rather large cast of the Maverick
movie. And West Virginia physician and member "Doc" Negri sent a page from
Entertainment Weekly with a picture of William Smith. Doc’s comment? "Hey! He
don’t look dead to me, but," he says with his best Dr. Bergman manner, "I'll tell you
more after the autopsy.”

Susan says, "I just have to wonder how and why these rumors get started.”
How? Somebody tells somebody who tells somebody else without trying to check on
things. Again, we've been able to check on things. Shucks, it isn’t all that difficult!
Mahalo nui loa to Susan and others who have helped in the investigation. Susan is
hereby nominated for the Chin Ho Kelly Persistence and Doggedness Award!
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